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The four-week English camp held in Ukraine for Korean high-school students finally came to a close on 

August 14. 

The 15 teens who had come to Ukraine as part of the Korea Multicultural Peace Foundation were quite 

young, with the youngest being 13 years old. Mostly they studied English, but they also went on an exciting 

trip to Poland for a few days. 

Most importantly, they were given the 

opportunity to go witnessing in the cities of 

Odessa, Kharkiv and Chernigiv. For most of 

the participants, this witnessing turned out to 

be the best experience of the four weeks. 

From a participant’s reflections: 

Most of us were going out witnessing for the first time, so we were nervous at the beginning. But the more 

we witnessed, the more confidence we had. And we thank the Witnessing Center members – our witnessing 

partners—as they helped us a lot. … At Hoon Dok Hwe we read that if we want to witness to someone, we 

need to love that person more than we love our parents. I felt sad that I hadn’t been able to follow those 

words until then. 


